COMMONWEALTH OF VIRGINIA

COUNTY OF HENRICO

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC UTILITIES
(804) 501-4517

INTER-OFFICE MEMORANDUM

TO: Tony Greulich, Planning

FROM: Alice Thompson, Public Utilities

SUBJECT: Mondelez Bakery Rail Spur, POD2022-00517 (6002 S Laburnum Ave)
DATE: October 24, 2022

We have reviewed the concept plan for the referenced project submitted to the Planning Office on October 10,
2022. This concept plan proposes to expand the rail service serving the Mondelez Bakery to store more train cars
on site and have the ability to switch their own train cars. There will be no changes to the existing building and
utilities. DPU does not have any comments. Any changes to the scope of work that creates a conflict with the
public water or sewer system require additional plans for review.

If you have any questions, please call me at 501-4508.

Sincerely,

Alice Thompson
Utilities Engineer

cc: Michael Latham, Bowman Consulting
be: Ralph Claytor

Marchelle Sossong
ANT/vr



